Return to Learn Committee Meeting-Notes
January 21, 2022, 9:00 AM

Members Present-
Laurie Boland, Jr./Sr. High Representative
Mary Charlton, Parent Representative, Epidemiologist
Tim Foley, Jr./Sr. High Assistant Principal
Joy Kelly, Regina Head of School
Sue Kloos, Regina Health & Safety Committee
Glenn Plummer, Jr./Sr. High Principal
Melinda Shetler, Parent
Kelly Starr, Elementary Assistant Principal
Celeste Vincent, Elementary Principal

Members Unable to Attend -
Andy Cutter, Board President/Parent
Sarah Haskell, Parent Representative, Pediatrics Critical Care Physician
Dan Livorsi, Parent Representative, Infectious Disease Physician
Jess Pizana, Tech Director Regina Education Center
Larry Pohren, Jr./Sr. High Representative
Kris Rutt, K-6 Elementary Representative
Shane Schemmel, Communications and Marketing Director
Rich Smith, Regina Director of Facilities

Meeting Began at 9:02 AM

Agenda Items:
1. NUMBERS - Joy Kelly gave an update on Regina numbers and JCPH numbers for the county.

2. ITALY TRIP -Glenn Plummer updated the committee on what the EF Company has in place if any
individuals were to become covid positive during the trip. Regina also has its own plans in

place to support this scenario. Testing does occur prior to going and upon leaving Italy.

The trip requires certain masks for indoor and outdoors. Discussion.

3. MUSIC -We are moving ahead with introducing vocal music back into the daily music
time for elementary students. Approved by the diocese. No additional
questions/suggestions from the RTL committee.

4. PARENT CONCERN - Joy Kelly shared a parent concern regarding masks and consequences for
not wearing masks. High school will proceed as they have been. No differentiation on
response suggested from the committee.

5. MASK POLICY - No additional changes to the mask policy as this time as voiced by the
committee.

6. OPEN MEETINGS - A request was submitted by a Regina community member regarding
the potential of opening the Return to Learn meetings to the public. Discussion

regarding the potential for opening a meeting periodically and the importance of having
medical committee members available. Also, suggested that people submit their
question or comments to the Return to Learn committee so concerns can then be
addressed at future meetings. Will discuss further at the next meeting.

7. STAFF CONCERNS - None voiced at this time.

Meeting ended at 9:20 a.m.
Next Meeting Friday, January 28 at 9 AM.



